Guidance for Guests

Who are Ipswich Town of Sanctuary Hosts?

Ipswich Town of Sanctuary hosts are volunteers (that is, they are not paid) who have offered to provide a room in their home to destitute and homeless Asylum Seekers and Refugees. Some hosts are only able to offer a room for occasional short breaks, whilst others are able to offer longer periods.  They come from a variety of backgrounds but all have a common concern to help Asylum Seekers and Refugees.

Ipswich Town of Sanctuary is a voluntary organisation which is not reliant on government funding. It raises most of its funds from gifts from the public. 

Placements

Once a suitable placement has been found for a guest, an introductory meeting is arranged, usually at the host’s house. This provides guest and host (and any other members of their household) with an opportunity to find out more about each other over a cup of coffee. The guest is also able to see the house and find out important local information such as bus routes.  At this meeting issues will be discussed such as the use of facilities in the home, household security, meals, etc.  If the stay is to go ahead, the guest will be asked to sign an agreement (this is a list of ‘house rules’ expected to be adhered to which are written by the host) covering these and other relevant issues.  If guests decide not to accept an offer of accommodation, Ipswich Town of Sanctuary Hosting Project will not usually be able to offer an alternative. 

Where a longer stay is planned, an initial trial week is agreed after which host, guest and the project coordinator meet to discuss how things have gone. Hopefully any difficulties can be sorted out at this stage but if not, then the guest will be asked to leave that day and the Project will try to find other suitable accommodation for them. The first week is strictly a trial period. 

It is expected that guests will attend any review meetings arranged between the Project Coordinator, the host and the guest. These will be held after the first week, then usually after a further six weeks and then every six months. Meetings can be arranged sooner however if difficulties arise that cannot be sorted out between the host and the guest themselves. The Hosting Project stresses however that guests have no legal rights to stay in hosts’ homes and hosts have the right to ask guests to leave at any time.

Where a host requests it, the Project may seek to ‘rotate’ the guest between two or three different hosts so that they stay for short periods with each host.  Most hosts will also need occasional breaks from hosting, perhaps for a holiday, perhaps due to ill-health. The Project will try to find alternative accommodation for guests during these periods, but this may not always be possible.

What is expected of each guest?
If guests have any specific needs, for example related to their religious observance or their health, it is important that they inform the Hosting Project of these before a placement is made. Each host will discuss with their guest when they arrive particular issues relating to their stay. These will often relate to things such as:

· Keys and security of the house.

· Times when it is expected that guests will be out of the house.

· Meals and cooking. It is important that hosts know at the start of any special cultural or dietary needs of their guests.
· Use of bathroom.
· Use of household equipment such as the telephone, computer and washing machine.
· Guests’ own electrical equipment.
· Use of portable heaters.
· Storage space for guests’ personal belongings.
· Smoking.
· Use of alcohol.
· Normal bed and waking times.
· Cleaning.
· Guests’ visitors.
· Household pets.
If guests are experiencing any difficulties with their stay, they should try to resolve these first of all with their host. If they are unable to resolve the issue together, they should then contact the project coordinator.

Support from Hosts
The Hosting Project provides accommodation only.  The project asks guests not to ask hosts for gifts or loans of money. Likewise, there should be no expectation that hosts will be able to help guests with details of their case.  The Project will do its best to put guests in touch with specialist services that are better able to provide this support.

